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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                      MAY 8, 2019
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Wednesday, May 8, 2019 in the Commissioners Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Kevin Boyd and Dan Gregory. Also present were Bobbie Abel, Auditor; David Lett, Attorney; Leo Padgett, Superintendent Martin County Highway: Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Dena Held, CED/Educator Martin County 4-H; Brent Roberts, BF&S; Jacob Isenburg, HWC; Tim Hunt, HWC; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Vickie Wathen; Delani Bateman; Wade Burris; Lucas Harder; Mason Harder; Sheriff Travis Roush; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections; , Prosecutor Aureola Wright.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of April 23, 2019 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd with a second made by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   
Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory with a second made by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
Dena Held, CED/Educator Martin County 4-H, came before the board with a presentation of a trip to Heifer Ranch.  Delani Bateman, Wade Burris, Lucas Harder and Mason Harder all participated with the presentation by advising the Commissioners on what they experienced during their trip. The trip to Heifer Ranch in Arkansas was focused on world hunger.  They stayed in different villages which were meant to represent housing in under privileged locations with substandard housing.  The experience was life changing for everyone who participated. They stated that they came away with a new perspective of how lucky they are, with a focus on sharing their experience and a need to help fight hunger locally.  A food drive will be planned in the near future.
Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections, presented a MOU with the Association of Indiana Counties, INC. This will attach a lien to the State Tax Refunds of clients whose fees are past due.  Attorney Lett took it under advisement and the MOU was tabled until the next meeting.
Grant Swartzentruber, Attorney, approached the Council once again regarding the Vollmer Tract of land and the existence or nonexistence of Road 31.  Attorney Swartzentruber is requesting recognition from the Commissioners of a public right of way.  A discussion followed regarding location, access and if surrounding parties are in agreement. Swartzentruber stated he had an inaccessible tract of land.  A motion was made by Commissioner Boyd not to recognize the request as a road nor as a right of way due to it not being on the latest map of Martin County and not being on the Highway road inventory list. Commissioner Gregory seconded. All were in favor and the motion passed.
Travis Roush, Sheriff, wanted to go on record with the public and Commissioners regarding the housing of inmates.  Sheriff Roush advised the Commissioners during an executive session that he is exploring the expansion of the housing for inmates by remodeling the current jail. He is now presenting the possibility to the Commissioners in a public forum. The expansion would involve remodeling an indoor recreation area.  The long term benefits for the County financially could be substantial.  Sheriff Roush advised they are in the early stages with Engineering and Architecture.  Roush isn’t interested in raising taxes to accomplish the remodel but would request using a portion of current revenues from housing out of County inmates for repayment of a loan. Sheriff Roush is interested in hearing from the public about the possibility. The pros and cons were discussed during the meeting.  The cost would be approximately $500,000.00 to $600,000.00 with a potential in revenues of $3.4 million over 10 years.  Current inmates are 81 with 29 being from Vigo County of which the county receives $37.50 per day, per out of county inmate housed. Martin County has a unique opportunity to increase revenues by implementing measures to help meet the financial needs of the County. The project would take under a year to complete. Roush said this would take collective support to accomplish.  The opinion of the public is important to both the Sheriff and the Commissioners.  Sheriff Roush introduced the new Martin County Deputy Andrea Barnett.
Andy Ringwald, EMA, advised they participated in a Health Exercise with the Health Department. They learned how to participate in an epidemic. Civil Defense hosted the District 10 meeting. 

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the bi-weekly work schedule.  Commissioner George asked if he had received the permits from DNR to repair West River Road.  Padgett stated they have and a discussion followed about repairing the road.  Superintendent Padgett requested the hiring of Grady Key to work part time two days a week to mow.  A motion was made to proceed with hiring Key part time by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner George. The motion passed with Commissioners Gregory and George in favor and Commissioner Boyd apposed. 
Jacob Isenburg, HWC, presented the Historic Analysis of Bridge 58. A discussion followed regarding the different options.  He advised a 16 ft wide bridge with a 27 ton weight limit be built with suggestions for the old bridge.  INDOT now requires the analysis be standard for all Historic Bridges in the state.  All of the strategies for Bridge 58 were briefly discussed as to what are the feasible and the prudent options. Outlines for the projects footprints and mitigation were included in the discussion. The analysis will be submitted to INDOT.
Aureola Wright, Prosecutor, came before the Commissioners with a quote to upgrade the security system which Area 1 Protection will provide security monitoring service along with the upgrade. The current provider will no longer provide service at the Prosecutor’s office.  A motion was made by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner Boyd to approve the upgrade to the Security system in the amount of $913.30 with $15.00 monthly monitoring fees. All were in favor and the motion passed.

Auditor Abel, presented the Radius Indiana Loan documentation for the loan for the roofs of the Courthouse and the Jail.  Upon the advisement of Attorney Lett the agreement was tabled until a completion date was confirmed by Bunkum Roofing and Jason Wagler.  The IPEP Health Workers Compensation underwriting survey was signed with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner Boyd. All were in favor and the motion passed. A motion was made by Commissioner Boyd to nominate Commissioner George to the Salary and Wage Committee. Second was made by Commissioner Gregory.  The motion passed.  A motion was made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George for Commissioner Gregory to sit upon the Insurance Committee. All were in favor and the motion passed. At the next meeting Abel will present the XSoft contract. Auditor Abel also presented to the Commissioner the new County Safety Manual for them to advise of any alterations they may request.
Due to Auditor Abel and staff participating in the upcoming Auditors Conference the next Commissioner Meeting will be held Monday, May 20, 2019 at 6:00 pm.

Commissioner Gregory asked that the 2020 Census be a topic on the next meeting. 
Important Dates: 
        Safety Meeting Wednesday, June 12 , 2019
        Courthouse Closed Monday, May 27, 2019 Memorial Day
 With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:32 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting Monday, May 20, 2019 @ 6:00 pm.
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